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     Minutes of the General Meeting                                                                                   

June 4, 2025 

Fourteen members were present tonight.  All four club officers were attending.  The 
meeting began at 7:05 p.m. 

Chris Smith, Treasurer, reported a healthyl balance in our bank account with only one nominal 
expense for May.  We remain in good financial standing.  

There was no membership report.  (John Basile was absent.)   

      Old Business 

Jim Perkins Memorial, May 10   Rick Najera reported that this event had a good turnout and 

was well done.   

Pacific Grove Gathering, May 16-17   Mark Wiebens commented that this was a great time for 

everyone who went.  There were about 30 bikes and Brian Stearns’ friend got permission for 

the group to ride the 17 Mile Drive (bikes are usually not allowed).  It was a great ride and the 

weekend had outstanding food with good people.  Really fun! Thank you Brian and Carrie.   

Hanford Swap Meet, May 17-18     Benito Mendoza stated that this had a good turnout, but 

was “Africa Hot” on Friday.  There was a rush on Friday morning and another rush Saturday am, 

but by Saturday noon everybody started to leave.    Rick said that the food, on a scale from 1 to 

10, was a minus 12.   

Oyster Run, May 28   Manny Fernandez announced that this was a fun ride with good roads. 

There were about 20 people who showed and the roads were perfect, “Nobody on the roads 

but us.”  Rick commented that he and two others were taking the coast road home when he hit 

a slick of diesel oil and “went down.”  “Martha” smashed her front fender, damaged her 

spotlight and visor, and had a nick in the gas tank.  He made it home and the body aches were 

remedied with many Aleves.  The bike will be back up and running in a week--could have been a 

lot worse. 

      New Business 

Dixon Swap Meet, June 14-15   The banquet dinner will be Friday evening.  Rick relayed that a 

new Yerba Buena generic t-shirt should be ready for sale at this event.  

Oregon Trail Road Run, June 18-20   A group of Yerba Buena riders will be heading north out of 

San Francisco up 101 for this event.  Contact Rick if you want to be part of them. 
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Scott’s Valley Motorcycle Show, July 26   Chris Carter is the contact for this.  Usually this has a 

wide spectrum of bikes displayed and this year looks to be even bigger.   

 

      Upcoming Dates 

Sacramento Swap Meet, June 8 

Dixon Swap Meet, June 14-15 

Oregon Trail Chapter Road Run, June 18-20 

Scott’s Valley Motorcycle Show, July 26 

 

For the Good of the Club    Brad Booth updated us on Reggie Sherman’s progress.  Reggie has 

been moved to Oklahoma City and is in a skilled nursing facility there.  He probably won’t be 

back to California as his brother lives there and can look after him.  Reggie has made big 

progress since January but still can’t be on his own.  Brad will get the new address for us. 

Chris Carter has been nominated as an AMA Honorary Member.  If you are an AMA member, 

please go to their website and give Chris a vote before June 15.   

It was agreed to cancel the August chapter meeting as so few people usually attend. 

 

50/50 Raffle   No raffle. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.      Next general meeting will be held July 2nd at Harry’s.       

 Notes submitted by Sue Booth, Secretary 


